
The  government’s  submission
to Jihad
Dietrich Bonhoeffer (who died in a Nazi concentration camp)
said, “Silence in the face of evil is itself evil.”

He who passively accepts evil is as much involved in it as he
who helps to perpetrate it. He who accepts evil without
protesting against it is really cooperating with it. —Martin
Luther King, Jr.

Muslims with Terrorist Ties Scrubbed from DHS

Sean Hannity interviewed Philip Haney on Tuesday, June 15th.
Haney is the author of “See Something, Say Nothing.” Mr. Haney
is a founding member of the Department of Homeland Security.
Employed with DHS for 15 years, and what he told Hannity
should send shivers down your spine and create a backlash of
immense proportions. He said that the DHS was ordered by Obama
to scrub records of Muslims with terrorist ties. These
included individuals, organizations, and networks, both across
the United States and affiliations within foreign countries.

(Odd that Megyn Kelly and Bill O’Reilly from Fox News didn’t
cover this huge story as well. Where’s their love for the
truth. Their politically correct attitude of withholding this
story from the public, keeps them safe from any backlashes by
the Muslim leaders.)

The Obama order came in 2009, one year after the Holy Land
Foundation trial, the largest terror trial in American history
that irrefutably proved that these Muslim Brotherhood front
groups were in direct financial support of Hamas. CAIR was
named as an unindicted co-conspirator, along with the Islamic
Society of North America and the North America Islamic Trust.
This was the first purge of over 800 records. The second purge
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came in 2012, and Mr. Haney stated that the information there
could likely have stopped the San
Bernardino and Orlando attacks. See Sean Hannity interview
Philip Haney below. It’s shocking.

So, before going into the details, let’s cut to the chase.
Obama’s order to scrub Muslims with terrorist ties from the
DHS compiled list, made connecting the terrorist dots far more
difficult. In doing so, it also opened the door for more
Islamic jihads within our borders. The result of this order
includes two things, the purposeful death of innocent
Americans, and new draconian and unconstitutional laws which
will destroy our liberties and freedoms. 

Americans Unaware of Obama’s Treason

Mr. Haney’s book tells the full story, but he wrote a
condensed version in an article in The Hill. He explained that
jihadists planned to murder another 290 travelers during the
2009 Christmas holiday. On a flight from the Netherlands to
Detroit, brave passengers subdued the terrorist after
explosives in his underwear had failed to detonate.

After this attempted attack, Obama excoriated the intelligence
community for their failures. He said, “This was not a failure
to collect intelligence, it was a failure to integrate and
understand the intelligence that we already had.”

Haney stated the following in his article:

Most Americans were unaware of the enormous damage to morale
at the Department of Homeland Security, where I worked, his
condemnation caused. His words infuriated many of us because
we knew his administration had been engaged in a bureaucratic
effort to destroy the raw material—the actual intelligence we
had collected for years, and erase those dots. The dots
constitute the intelligence needed to keep Americans safe,
and the Obama administration was ordering they be wiped away.
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Obama and Islam

Surely by now, Americans who are paying attention understand
that Obama is nothing more than a Muslim plant in our White
House. It certainly appears that way with the seeding of
Islamic so-called “refugees” throughout our nation.

With the massacre in Orlando, Islamic terrorists have now
killed 91 and injured more than 370 on American soil since
President Obama took office. Yet Obama still refuses to admit
that radical Islam is a threat. In fact, he refuses to even
use the term, “radical Islam.” Even more disturbing is the
fact that the term is not used by the majority of our
Congress, our media, and the Christian right.

Obama also recently appointed a Syrian Immigrant, Laila Alawa,
who said, “9/11 changed the world for good,” as a Homeland
Security Adviser. [Link] She is a sitting member on the
Homeland Security Advisory Council’s (HSAC) Subcommittee
on Countering Violent Extremism and is a 25-year-old immigrant
of Syrian heritage, and has consistently disparaged America,
free speech, and white people on social media.

Truly, God help us…this is such an abomination.

Trump Attacked for the Truth

Donald J. Trump was viciously attacked by both Obama and
Hillary Clinton for telling the truth to the American public.
In fact, Obama lashed out in a seething tirade against Trump
for his statements regarding Islamic terrorism and the
protection of American citizens.

Joining these two Marxists in their vilification of Mr. Trump
are both the Democrats and neo-con Trotskyite Republicans.
Trump sent out this statementto his supporters, and here is
his speech the morning after the Orlando tragedy.

Donald Trump reiterated his call for an indefinite ban on
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immigration from Muslim countries, and asserted that the
president would be empowered to establish such a ban on his
own. “The immigration laws of the United States give the
president the power to suspend entry into the country of any
class of persons that the president deems detrimental to the
interests or security of the United States, as he deems
appropriate,” Trump said. Remember President Jimmy Carter
actually banned Iranians from entering the country.

Paul Ryan on Muslim Ban

Speaker of the House Paul Ryan made a total ass of himself
again by publically stating that a ban on Muslims entering the
country is not in America’s best interests. [Link] 

Oh really Paul? It’s not in our best interests? Excuse me, but
why don’t you and your Obama loving Democrat wife take in
about 20 of these Muslim refugees, buy ‘em some prayer rugs,
and see how they’ll be so grateful to you. I figure you’ll
have to hire guards to keep them from raping your democrat
wife though. Ryan, you are a traitor to your country and to
the Constitution you swore to uphold. You are not protecting
the citizens of America. You and your ilk are seeding this
country with filth. These Islamist refugees rape, murder,
destroy, and bring disease with them…Again, if you love them
so much, why don’t you and your fellow congress criminals take
at least 20 of them home with you, and see how that works.
Stupid freak…like we’d believe anything that comes out of your
Muslim loving lying mouth…sucking up to Obama, aren’t you!

Obama’s Goal: Total and Complete Disarmament

The end which justifies Obama’s means…total and complete
disarmament of the American citizens, and the elimination of
the Second Amendment of the Bill of Rights given to us by God,
and written down by our founders.

Obama’s secretary of homeland security, Jeh Johnson, now
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claims Americans must submit to much more gun control – this
time, for “national security” reasons. See “Obama
Administration and UN Announce Global Police Force to Fight

‘Extremism’ In U.S.” They really are coming for your guns.
They really do think you are stupid. Of course the politicians
themselves are not going to disarm you, they are counting on
the loyalty of the police to do their dirty work. And if they
get their way, all they have to do to disarm you is by having
a bureaucrat put your name on a secret government list. Even
while importing huge numbers of Islamic immigrants from
countries illegally bombed and destroyed by the Obama
administration and its allies, Obama’s secretary of homeland
security now claims Americans must submit to much more gun
control — this time, for “national security” reasons. [Link]

It is not surprising that Jeh Johnson, head of DHS wants to
nullify the second amendment. Again, they’re using this latest
Islamic attack in Orlando to justify destroying our right to
keep and bear arms. “Jihadi Jeh Johnson at DHS is today’s
Göring or Himmler; his agency is the new, all powerful
Gestapo. We can’t forget that DHS includes FEMA with all of
its unlimited, ready to be abused associated powers, including
gun confiscation and Fourth Amendment nullifications.” [Link] 

Matt Drudge tweeted to Jeh Johnson that he could go first
with giving up his firearms and protection…ahem.

The United Nations and its “High Commissioner for Human
Rights” claimed on Tuesday the 14th of June, that the U.S.
government has an “obligation” to implement “robust gun
regulation.” [Link] Really? Of course they don’t mention that
the attack occurred in a “gun free zone.” The U.S. has a right
to totally ignore that filthy organization and their communist
plans for the world. Those gun-free zones are the most
dangerous in America, and that includes all government
schools.
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A group of Democrats fueled by the Orlando LGBT nightclub
murders committed by Omar Mateen are planning to slip a couple
gun-control measures into a bill by Rep. Tim Murphy that’s
supposed to focus on mental health. Isn’t that just how they
continually operate, under the cover of darkness.

What most Americans don’t realize is that back in December of
1989, Public Law 101-216 was signed into law during the term
of George H.W. Bush. It calls for the elimination of armaments
of all types. This includes the arms owned by law abiding
citizens. Check out the list of those who voted “Yea,” and
you’ll find Newt Gingrich’s name there. Any wonder Trump
refused Adelson’s $200 million to make Newt his VP?! 

Conclusion

God institutes government, and we do get the government we
deserve. However, Romans 13 does not mean we are to be slaves
to tyrants. We are to submit to what God ordains, but not to
sin, and “submit” does not always mean “obey.” Revelation 13,
using imagery from Daniel, depicts civil government as a
terrifying “beast.” 

Daniel disobeyed Darius and went to the lion’s den. The three
Hebrew children broke the law for not bowing. The parents hid
baby Moses from Pharaoh. Rahab lied to protect the Hebrew
spies. The Apostles went to prison for preaching Christ in the
authority of Heaven. Paul and his followers in Acts 17 did
contrary to all the decrees of Caesar in order to make Jesus
the King. Even Jesus lived in direct opposition of the
political religious leaders of his day and went to the cross
for us. We are to obey God, not to have blind obedience to
corruption and sin when it is in our government.

If you are in a church that insists you submit to evil in
government through Romans 13, then you’d better find another
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church, because the preacher occupying the pulpit is a
spineless political correct coward.

If you want this unconstitutional filth overturned, keep
praying for God’s Hand to straighten out this mess. There is
only one candidate who can and will do it. I am convinced that
the God given choice is Donald J. Trump. He is the only person
who listens to us, who loves us, who loves America, who knows
how to bring us back from the brink of destruction, and who
will stand for the Constitution and our unalienable God Given
Bill of Rights. There is no other choice! Vote to Make America
Great Again.


